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A meeting of the Amenities & Services Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park 

 Sports Club, Hackthorn Road, Welton on Monday 4th July 2022 at 7.30pm 
 

Present:  Cllrs R Lobley (Chairman), Mrs S Watson, M Powell,  D Pikett, A Lowen and N Hornsey 
                    

   Clerk:     Mrs J Murray 
 

   A public participation session took place prior to the official start of the meeting. 
 

22/07/01 Chairman’s remarks 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 

22/07/02 To elect a Vice-Chairman 

 Cllr Hornsey was elected Vice-Chairman. 

 

22/07/03  Apologies 
On a proposal from Cllr Lobley, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED by a unanimous 
vote that apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Mrs Grimble, Greenway and 
Fletcher having considered their reasons for absence.  

        

22/07/04  Declarations of Interest   
Cllr Lowen declared an interest in agenda item 14 as resident of a property on the boundary 
of Manor Park. 

 

22/07/05    MMiinnuutteess  
  On a proposal from Cllr Lobley, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was unanimously RESOLVED 

following a vote that the notes of the meeting held on 25th April 2022 be approved and 
signed as the minutes. 

                  

22/07/06 Clerk’s Report  

 The Clerk had nothing to report on this occasion. 

  
22/07/07    Finance Matters 

Members received a financial report to 30.6.22. 
 

22/07/08   Trees/Planting/Grass cutting 
a. Cllr Powell reported tree works application 145089 to remove a large Willow tree at a 

property on Sudbeck Lane. 
b. The Tree Survey Report has identified nothing urgent, but maintenance is required to a 

number of trees and on a proposal from Cllr Lobley, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was 
unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to ask the Clerk to obtain quotes for the next 
meeting. 
 

22/07/09 Footpaths 
a. Cllr Mrs Watson had nothing to report on this occasion. 
b. Consideration was given to erecting a sign on the footpath from Eagle Drive to Manor 

Park to prohibit horse riding and cycling and for use by pedestrians only and on a 
proposal from Cllr Lobley, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was unanimously RESOLVED 
following a vote for the Clerk to purchase a bespoke sign. On a proposal from Cllr 
Lowen, seconded by Cllr Lobley, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to set a 
budget of £200.00 to achieve this. 
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22/07/10 East Midlands in Bloom Competition 
Judging day is 13th July and Cllr Lobley went through the route and on a proposal from Cllr 
Lobley, seconded by Cllr Hornsey, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote for the 
Clerk to provide refreshments at a cost of £50.00.  

 
22/07/11  Litter and Dog Bins  

  Consideration was given to replacing and purchasing new bins as follows:  
 1no new dog bin and 1no replacement litter bin on Ryland Road by the Village Hall 
1no new dog bin – Poachers Rest 
2no new double recycling litter bins on Cliff Road 
1no replacement bin on the Ryland Road playing field 
On a proposal from Cllr Lobley, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was unanimously RESOLVED 
following a vote to purchase these at a total cost of £2,119.00. 
 The two double recycling litter bins have advertising panels, and the Clerk has enquired from 
local businesses if they would be interested in advertising and two have taken up the offer 
for a charge of £25.00 per quarter. 

 
22/07/12 Lagoon Area 

The Clerk reported that she is waiting for a meeting to be arranged with Bishop Burton 
College.  

 
22/07/13 Highway Matters 

a. Community Speed Watch Scheme – still short of volunteers – only 1 session in June 
b. Update - Extending the 30mph speed limit on Cliff Road, extending the 30mph speed 

limit on Lincoln Road and the traffic regulation order for Beware of Horses on Heath 
Lane/Cliff Road – nothing to report currently – chased LCC 27.6.22 

c. New development adoption Hawks Road and Hampden Close – request to add to the 
grass cutting contract. On a proposal from Cllr Lowen, seconded by Cllr Hornsey, it 
was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept the quote from Glendale to add 
this to the current contract at £34.00 per cut. 

d. The No Ball Games sign on Westhall Road has faded and needs replacing and on a 
proposal from Cllr Lowen, seconded by Cllr Lobley, it was RESOLVED following a 
unanimous vote to purchase a new sign with a budget of £100.00 set. 
  

22/07/14 Village Maintenance 
Three quotes have been received and on a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr 
Hornsey, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept the quote from Glendale 
Countryside Ltd. Works carried out will be monitored for comparison next year. 

 
22/07/15 Councillors Reports 

Cllr Powell reported that there is a large pothole on Prebend Lane near the entrance of 
Stonecliff Park – report to LCC. The area at the entrance to the Co-op is in a very bad 
condition – this has been reported to LCC. Two accidents took place in the village recently; a 
bus collided with a 4x4 and a hit & run severely damaging a vehicle outside the Pet Shop. 
Cllr Mrs Watson reported that a car parked constantly on Sudbeck Lane prevents the grass 
cutters mowing and it is now very long. 
Cllr Lowen reported that the dog bin at the end of the footpath on to Field Close has fallen 
down the pole again. 

 
 Chairman: ……………………………………………….         Date: ……………………………………………. 


